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Dear St Andrew’s Community,                  

Principal's Message

From the office team
Important Updates

This is the last newsletter for the school year.
At this time, we reflect on the year that has
been and acknowledge the work of all
stakeholders who have contributed to the
successful learning opportunities of our
children.  Each person has added to the
flourishing of every student who walks through
the gates each day with a positive attitude to
making the day the very best day they can. 

I wish to begin by thanking our parents and
carergivers for the trust you place in us to
educate your child academically, emotionally,
and spiritually.  We take this very seriously and
are very grateful to you for the support you
have given the class teachers and other
members of staff each day. 

One of the main ways we communicate to
parents is via the Compass app. 

Please download the app if you have not
already done so and follow the

instructions to sign in and create a
password.

If you need to reset the password on your
existing app, please email us at

standrewsprimary.parra.catholic.edu.au
and we will reply to your email with a

password reset.

The staff at St. Andrew’s go well beyond what is expected to ensure each child knows that
they belong to our faith community.  I wish to sincerely congratulate the staff for their
commitment and dedication to the school and students. It is an absolute pleasure to work
alongside this talented team.  I wish the staff a very restful Christmas break, and I am looking
forward to an amazing 2024. 

I also wish to thank Fr. Kevin, Fr. Kevin, and Fr. Floyd, as well as the parish office team.  We
are a St. Andrew’s faith community, and the support and spiritual leadership that we have
received from our clergy is outstanding. The students and our community are very blessed
to be in a community where we are inspired by such faith-filled people. 

Next, I would like to acknowledge members of our St Andrew’s community who will be
leaving.

Mrs Ruth O’Connor. 
Mrs. O’Connor has been our school counsellor for the past two years. She is an outstanding
practitioner who has worked alongside our students, families, and teachers during some very
challenging times. Our deepest gratitude and appreciation to you Ruth. God bless you. 



Mrs. Kerri Castles
Mrs. Castles has also been at St. Andrew’s as a school counsellor for many years. Her
guidance and knowledge are exemplary. Mrs. Castles has also been an integral part of our
student services team, ensuring that our students and families are supported. Thank you,
dear friend, and God bless. 

Mrs. Charambolous
Mrs. Charambolous will be leaving us at the end of the year as she awaits the birth of her
second baby. Mrs Charambolous is an outstanding teacher who always leaves a positive
impression on the students in her care. We cannot wait to see you return with your
beautiful baby in your arms when you visit us next year. 

Mrs. Deb Aliberti
Mrs Aliberti will be leaving our school as she ventures to the coast for a sea change. Mrs.
Aliberti has been an absolute asset to our school, and especially to the children in her care
and as part of the Year 1 team. We wish Mrs. Aliberti God’s blessings as she begins a new
journey with her family. 

Mrs. Sandra Dawson 
It will be very sad to see Mrs. Dawson leave our school. Although many of you may not
know Mrs. Dawson, she has been an integral part of our school finance management team.
Her dedication and expertise will be missed. We wish you God’s blessing. 

Mrs. Brewer
Mrs. Brewer has been appointed acting REC at St. Madeleine's Primary School, Kenthurst
for 2024. I know that Mrs. Brewer is going to miss us, however, she will be back at St.
Andrew’s in 2025. Enjoy the new experience. 

Mr. Richard Ackroyde
Mr. Ackroyde has worked at our school for many, many years. He has been an amazing
support to our school as part of our grounds team. Mr. Ackroyde will be missed, however,
we wish him the best in his retirement. 

To our Year 6 students
You are all amazing! Your schools have no idea what fantastic students they are receiving.
It has been a pleasure and a privilege watching you mature and grow into independent
individuals. Remember that our gates are always open for you to visit. Merry Christmas to
our beautiful Year 6 Graduates and may the year ahead be filled with many new
adventures. 



School Executive Team

Yvette McGowen         Principal
Stephen Bawden         Assistant Principal 
                                          Early Career Teacher Mentor
Karen Whiticker           Religious Education Coordinator
Matt Haynes                 Technology Leader, Stage 2 Coordinator
Karen Ciantar               Pedagogical Leader
Debbie Ross                 Stage 1 Coordinator 
                                          Early Career Teacher Mentor
Judith McMurrich       Stage 3 Coordinator 
                                          Wellbeing Leader 
Maria Hyson                  Faith in Action Leader
Mariquita Park              Faith in Action Leader

Grounds person Mario Spiteri

Administration  Team

Debbie Muscat             Personal Assistant to the Principal
Anne King                       Enrolment officer
                                          Assistant to the AP
Sandra Stam                 Office Administration
Skye Duncombe          Office Administration
Reshma Kerai                Finance Officer
TBA                                  Business Manager

School Counsellors  Johanna Chen and Sal Al-Haider

Diversity Team 

Sophie Barrett              Kindergarten
SueAnne Aquillina       Year 1
Eva Delaney                   Year 2
Claudia De Cruz            Year 3
Amanda Gierek             Year 4
Chloe McCloud             Year 5
Nadeen Hancock          Year 6

Teachers Aides

Jenny Sharp
Tamara Moloney
Alpa Shar
Skye Duncombe
Gabbie Ciantar 

Release from Face to Face
Team

 Savitta Star
Jessica Anderson
Graham Paynter
Editha Mendoza
Matt Beggs

Reading Recovery
Vicky Taylor
Karen Whiticker

I am proud to announce the school team for 2024



Kindergarten Team

Liv Iafigliola
Julie Figuero
Laura Ogilvie
Justine Klafas
Vanessa Limnios
Jaala Dan (Term 1)

Year 1 Team

Sonya Chand
Claudeen Saguid
Grace Tabone
Leandra Magno
Caitlin Gaffney 
Stephanie Barlow

Year 2 Team

Allison Simpson
Vanessa Kidd
Jenny Rodrigues
Jillian Villar

Year 3 Team

Janine Spurtaz
Caty Adler
Mariquita Park
Matt Haynes
Evorn Emilianous
Nicole Fitz

Year 4 Team

Sarah Thompson
Jordan O’Keefe
Maree Burke
Kristyna Hourani

Year 5 Team

Lauren Spencer-Salt
Yvonne  Theodorou
Matt Reitano
Judith McMurrich
Veronica Sultana

Year 6 Team

Liana Scarpin
Maria Hyson
Jaqui Koelmeyer
Wendy Herbert

Library Team
Debbie Ross
Ros Rush

Technical Trainee  Denver Remo



Our Wonderful P and F Committee

This year, the P and F Committee has hosted many significant events in the school
calendar. It has been sincerely a pleasure to work alongside such dedicated parents who
only have the best interests of the school and students in their hearts. 
Funds raised this year will be spent on new uniform sports jerseys for students who
represent our school at sporting gala days and some additional picnic-style seating for the
children in the front playground area.  

P and F Committee 2023 & 2024

Our Annual General Meeting will be held early next year - Monday  12th February in our
newly renovated library area. Please put this date in your diary.  
At this meeting, we will say an enormous thank you to the outgoing leadership team and
elect the new team for 2024.  I encourage you all to attend and have fun socialising with
our parent community. 

Christmas Concert

The Christmas concert was AMAZING! My sincere thanks to Mrs. Whiticker for coordinating
the event. My special thanks to all the parents and friends who attended. It was a warm
afternoon, however, the smiles were bright, and the warmth was felt by all who listened
and watched our children sing and perform the beautiful Advent story.  

Is your child leaving St Andrew’s? 

If your child will not be returning to St. Andrew’s next year, may I ask that you contact the
school in writing, including the name of the school that your child will be attending in 2024. 



Christmas Raffle
      Our Christmas Raffle was drawn on Wednesday night following the
      Christmas concert. Congratulations to the following winners.

God Bless
Mrs Yvette McGowen



St. Andrew’s Primary School
Important Dates - Mark your calendar!

Friday 15th December  2023 - Last day of school for term 4 for all students

Monday 18th December 2023 -Staff Development Day - Students are not to attend school

Tuesday 19th December 2023 -Staff Development Day - Students are not to attend school

Tuesday 30th January 2024 -Staff Development Day - Students are not to attend school

Thursday 1st February 2024 -Years 1-6 students return in full summer uniform.

Thursday 1st February 2024 - Group 1 Kindergarten attendance 8:50am - 12:00pm.
Parents are invited to walk their child to the classroom on this day only.

Friday 2nd February 2024 - Group 2 Kindergarten attendance 8:50am - 12:00pm.
Parents are invited to walk their child to the classroom on this day only.

Monday 5th February 2024 - All students, including Kindergarten, are expected
to be at school before the bell rings at 8.50am. 

For all other event dates for term 4 2023, please see Term 4 Calendar in this newsletter.

2023

2024

Wednesday 31st January 2024 -Staff Development Day - Students are not to attend school

Please note: For the first full week of school, starting from Monday, February 5th,
Kindergarten children will be dropped off by their parents at the main gates. There will
be senior students at the gates to walk them to their classrooms. The teachers have
found that by doing this, the children are much more settled.  I thank you in advance
for complying with this procedure.



An Advent Prayer to pray with your family 
Heavenly Father, heal my heart during this season of Advent. 

Help me to love more fully. To forgive more generously. To wait more patiently for
Christmas, embracing each day and hour knowing the joy that awaits.

 In Your name I pray. 
Amen.

Merry Christmas dear friends
 May your new year be filled with abundant love and happiness.

From the St. Andrew’s Staff and Community.



   
  

  WEEK 8
  

  WEEK 9
  

   
  

  WEEK 8
  

  WEEK 9
  

  KB
  

Alexis Ghabache Jagmehar Kaur   3G
  

Charlotte Badato Chehade Assi

  KG
  

Anok Deng Savya Jaganiya   3R
  

Jaxon Fox Elizabeth Wang

  KR
  

Harnaaz Saini Aahana Nimbalkar   3Y
  

Sophia Dawson Corey Chikowore

  KY
  

Lucy Sultana Elleni Chulipa   4B
  

Andy Wu Isabelle Zammit

  1B
  

Kabir Bindra Jakub Kozinski   4G
  

Kadija Fornah Henry Oalin

  1G
  

Mia Mansfield Name Withheld   4R
  

Elijah Pacios Aryan Patel

  1R
  

Arzoyi Brar Savannah Bakarat   4Y
  

Rianne Ang Isabelle Farag

  1Y
  

Kristoff Tee Eva Rusli   5B
  

Vannah Verayo Kristen Luong

  2B
  

Kylie Chen Princess Mae
Jalimao   5G

  
Madelina Mawut Renae Montecillo

  2G
  

Anya Gupte Nysa Patel   5R
  

Jacob Lim Ivy McCarthy

  2R
  

Phoenix Raz Jillian Culili   6B
  

Elizabeth Lukudu Georgie Carrier

  2Y
  

Adol Mayen Ved Dave   6G
  

Nelisha Andradi Hannah Farag

  3B
  

Ayden Bayrich Denise Li   6R
  

Eknoor Kaur Alex Kearns

Student Of The Week
Term 4 Weeks 8 & 9



 
This term year 1 have been learning all

about the coming of Jesus. 

We have been learning about the prophet Isaiah. We celebrated a grade liturgy to remind us
that Jesus is coming. As we have recently entered the season of Advent, children have
created their own Advent wreath and understand the significance of the evergreen leaves,
the colour of the candles and the significance of waiting and preparing for the birth of Jesus.
Each lesson we add a new candle to the wreath to signify the count down of Advent.

Matthew 2:1-11. We have learnt about the three wise men and why they were
chosen to visit Jesus. As they were not Jews, God wanted to share that Jesus was
a gift to everyone. We have discussed the relevance of gifts during Christmas and

unpacked the 3 gifts the wise men gave Jesus.







https://www.standrewspsmarayong.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery


Term 4 Calendar





SPORTS NEWS 
The Year in Review

2023 must go down as one of the most successful sporting years for the students attending 
St. Andrew’s Primary School. The year started off with the Blacktown / Cumberland Combined
Zone Swimming Carnival. The following students represented our school:

William Ford
Riley Ankreet
Erin Ankreet

Benjamin Wilson
 (Junior Boys Champion Runner Up)

Isaac Torok 
(Senior Boys Champion Runner Up)

The following students progressed onto the Diocesan Swimming Carnival:

Brianna D’Silva
Phoebe Andrew

William Ford
Riley Ankreet
Erin Ankreet

Hayden Straub

Leah McSweeney
Ja’Bear Sione
Chloe Wilson

Benjamin Wilson 

Padraig Kenny
Michael Giffney

Isaac Torok 
Brianna D’Silva

The following students/team made it into the MacKillop Swimming Carnival:
The Junior Boys Relay Team
Ja’Bear Sione, William Ford, Riley Ankreet, Benjamin Wilson.

Following the swimming, 48 children attended the Diocesan Cross Country Carnival held at
Eastern Creek. Our children performed exceptionally well, with a number progressing to the
Inter-Diocesan carnival. Results are below:

School AGE Champions
Jnr Boys: Liam O’Neill                    Runner Up: Blake Petersen
Jnr Girls:  Michelle Arshilo            Runner Up: Phoebe Andrews
11 Year Boys: Michael Giffney     Runner Up: Agam Dhillon
11 Year Girls: Gaweem Kouta       Runner Up: Genevieve Lok-Saladih
Snr Boys: Hayden Straub              Runner Up: Isaac Torok
Snr Girls: Leah McSweeney          Runner Up: Autumn Byrne-Abella

Under 12/13 Girls: Gabriella Zafara - 2nd. in her age group – Western Division
Under 12/13 Girls: Autumn Byrne - 4th in her age group – Western Division
Under 8/9 Girls: Michelle Arshillo - 4th in her age group – Western Division

For the first time our Under 12/13 Girls team consisting of Leah McSweeney, Autumn Byrne-
Abella, Jasmine Metcalf, Hanna Farag and Chloe Wilson performed extremely well, taking out
the Under 12/13 Girls Team Age Championship.

Hayden Straub
Leah McSweeney

Ja’Bear Sione
Chloe Wilson

Michael Giffney

Aarnka Yashik
Jonathan Xaviour

A number of students from St Andrew’s who qualified for the Parramatta Diocesan Cross
Country Team competed at the NSWCPS Cross Country.  



There were opportunities during the year for the school to send teams to participate in 
several Gala Days. 

Netball Gala Day: Two teams represented the school at the Diocesan Netball
Gala Day and performed well, finishing in the top half of their respective pools.

                                               Soccer Gala Days:
                                               Stage 3: 
                                   
                                         Twenty-eight young ladies from Stage 3 represented the school at the  
Soccer Gala Day. The girls performed admirably, with the gold team finishing second and the
blue team finishing third. 

Stage 2:

St. Andrew’s Stage 2 Girls soccer team played extremely well and displayed outstanding
teamwork and skills in every game. They were one of the few teams that went through the day
undefeated, winning five out of six games and drawing only one. They managed to score 13
goals during the day and only allowed two goals against them. 

Athletics was next on the calendar and the following results were achieved:
St Andrew’s  AGE Champion

Jnr Boys: Cruz Schwalger            Runner Up: Joshua Sun
Jnr Girls: Marcella Arshilo           Runner Up: Michelle Arshilo
11 Year Boys: Michael Giffney   Runner Up: Suraj Patel
11 Year Girls: Skyla Morton         Runner Up: Gaweem Kouta
Snr Boys: Hayden Straub            Runner Up: Arman Papazian
Snr Girls: Hannah Farag               Runner Up: Leah McSweeney

A number of these children progressed to Diocesan and Inter-diocesan carnivals.

During the year, a few individual students tried out for Mackillop teams. Hannah Farag (soccer)
and Isaac Ma’u (rugby league) were successful in being selected to represent the Parramatta
Diocese against the other dioceses and state school squads. 

This year, as a means of supporting the World Soccer, the school organised an in-school round-
robin soccer competition during recess and lunch. It was obvious that the children really
enjoyed the International Soccer competition.

Basketball

At the recent Basketball Gala Day, our Year 6 Boys and Year 6 Girls, and the
Year 3 and 4 Girls teams finished at the top of the table. Our Year 5 Boys and Year 5 
Girls finished second. Years 3 and 4 can be especially proud, 
as this made it their number three win for the year: Soccer, Touch Football and
now Basketball. 



We also had Cricket NSW visit and conduct coaching clinics for the children 
during recess and lunch. It looks like we may have some up-and-coming
Sydney Sixes or Thunder players in the future.

Well done children! Keep up your enthusiasm, and keep being involved in sports in 2024.

Mr Graham Paynter
Sports Coordinator   

Touch Football:
                                        
                                        Stage 3:
                                        Fourteen young ladies and fourteen gentlemen from Stage 3 represented    
the school at the Touch Football Gala Day at the Kingsway, St Marys. This was the first time that
students from St. Andrew’s attended this event and what a successful first outing. The girls and
boys performed exceptionally well, with the boys’ team finishing second and the girls' team
finishing first in their respective pools.

Stage 2:
Ten young ladies and 10 gentlemen from Stage 2 represented the school at the Touch Football
Gala Day at the Kingsway, St Marys. This was the first time that students from St. Andrew’s
participated in this event, and again, what a successful first outing! The girls and boys performed
exceptionally well, with the boys’ team finishing second and the girls team finishing first in their
respective pools.

Alana Nguyen Rilay Ankrett

Cleo Summerton Benjamin Wilson

William Ford Ruby Gater

Rhys Straub Brianna D’Silva

Elaina Kirkham Michael Giffney

Aarinka Yashik

Cricket and Gymnastics

In the final term of this year, St. Andrew’s was fortunate to have Zing (formerly
Dance Fever) conduct gymnastics lessons for all classes. The skill level and
confidence of the children continued to grow during the term, with many
children attempting different skills on the various devices. 

Congratulations to the following students who will represent St Andrew’s at the combined
Blacktown / Cumberland Zone Swimming Carnival next year (2024).

Relay Teams:
Senior Boys – Order of Swimming:  William (4), Riley (3), Ben (2) and Michael (1).
Senior Girls – Order of Swimming: Brianna (4), Elaina (3), Ruby (2) and Aarinka (1).



Dear Parents/Guardians,
 

The St Andrews Primary uniform ordering process has changed from the QKR app.
Orders are to be placed on the below website using the password provided.

standrewsprimary.uniforms4u.com.au
Password: please contact the school office 

When placing an order on the website, you will receive an email confirmation once
your order has gone through and then another email once your order has been
processed with either the tracking details or delivery date to the school (please
check your junk email the first time you place your order to see notification). 

 
The last delivery for the school term is Wednesday 6th December 2023. All orders

must be placed 4:00pm Monday 27th November 2023.
 

Please note that the online warehouse closes during the Christmas/January
holiday break. The website will remain open to accept orders during this time,
however orders will not be delivered or sent out until the first week of school. The
first delivery for 2024 is Wednesday 31st January.

 
All orders must be placed by the end of November to ensure you have a uniform to

start school in 2024 and to accommodate an exchange before end of term. 
Thank you 

Elle - M: 0421216414
E: elle@ozfashions.com.au

From our Uniform
Supplier

http://standrewsprimary.uniforms4u.com.au/
mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au


Our second hand book shop is looking for
donations of children's books. 

If you have any children's books in good
condition, which you no longer require,
we would love to share them with the

children.
 You can leave them at the school office

for Mrs Taylor.

Thank you for your generosity.

M
rs

 Ta
ylor's Book Shop


